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Coordinator Comment

Right after I sent the September newsletter, we had not one but two major water mains in our town break. Of course, the three water towers had totally drained before the breaks were discovered. So, we lost water pressure. 

No ice cubes, but my family could take a shower (running between the drips). We used lake water to flush our toilets. So, we were among the lucky. 

Then, when the repairs were fixed, we still had to boil all water for over three days. 
The day the order came to not need to boil water, it started raining. We got over 10 inches in 36 hours. Then, the remnants of a hurricane came. The lake rose and we really worried about our sump pump. 

Also, this was THE week my husband was out of town, so I had all his chores and worrying to do, besides my own. 

I really was reminded of the struggles we had when our daughter was young. When we were younger and newer to a chronic disorder, we weathered both and did it with some style. Best of Holiday wishes to each of you and yours.  Pat Houchin
Save your vacation time for July 10-12, 2009 in Los Angeles!!!

. 

Volunteer FOUND

She is now looking into ways to collect your unused air miles for SIP to use to get people to conferences. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have mileage to donate.

The “Get The Word Out” Campaign

Discussions with the physician presenters at this year’s Boston SIP conference have led to several new ideas to help “Get the Word Out”. So, look for more information in the next SIP newsletter! Jan Helfer

Meet at STICKIE

“As far as I know no-one ELSE in my family has Sticklers. I have a daughter that is 12 now, has both hips replaced at 11, which was her 7th and 8th surgery, and now they just told me that she needs her right knee replaced. We found out when she was 3years only. I felt the same way, and couldn't understand. My husband was very bitter about it, and I think maybe he still is some. 

But I found a different way to handle it. Some one once gave me this plaque that wrote a lot of nice words on it, but the one thing that stood in my mind was the line that read something like, "God, please find parents to take care of this child, parents that can do this special job that not just any parent can do. They won't know at first the important role they have to play in this child's life, so choose carefully the parents you think can be that special parent". So since then I have taken every worry and every heart ache of 12years now and focused on being that parent that has been chosen for this job. There is nothing you can do to change that path that we must follow, but there is something you can do to make it a positive and fulfilling path for all of you. So try not to be sad in this and try to look at it as you are and must be a very special person who has been given a very special angel.
It has really helped me get through some tough times. And I have a lot more to go, but day by day. I will say one last thing. My daughter is happy, social, strong and willing to do anything she can, and knows when she can't, but is okay with it. People seem to just love her. 

It is scary, but hang in there. 

Val”

Vision Help

If you are having problems restoring proper vision you can contact the Knights Templar (www.knights-templar.com) for help if you qualify. I had both retinas to begin to detach and not able to get health coverage due to serious previously existing conditions. They helped. They paid for it all. I have restored vision today
because of them. “-Chelli

 

Conference AID

The SIP Board is making a special effort to help persons come to our annual conference. We want to work with any and all to get you to the conference. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have thought “Gee, I would go, but for the cost.” PLAN NOW to join us in 2009 SIP can provide funds for gas, food, hotel, and registration. Please contact us. There truly cannot be a monetary value placed on attended a Stickler conference.
STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.
Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. There will be space for 3-6 people on Friday. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.  The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but it is a dream come true” for persons with Stickler syndrome. Please make the call VERY soon. This clinic will not stay open, unless we use it. 

In The NEWS

Hearingaidtaxcredit.com Is a website that lets you promote your legislator to vote for a $1000 per year tax credit for each person over 55 who needs hearing aids.

“My husband came across a great news story about a college swimmer that is going to Paralympics games. His name is Phil Schultz (you can just Google his name and swimming to find articles) and he is blind. It's wonderful to see how well he is doing Gabriella”.  http://sports.espn.go.com/ncaa/news/story?id=3207492
Some of you may have seen that a person with Stickler syndrome, Mikey, placed second in the British “Big Brother” program. He is legally blind and did a lot of promo about Stickler syndrome.

Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire. When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time. 

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm
NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 
On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a verbal consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months. 

At the 2008 Stickler conference, we gave saliva samples for Dr McDonnell to use in furthering her research on Stickler syndrome. 

NIH Visit from a Research Participant:

“I just returned from Baltimore and Bethesda for my 2 1/2 days of research with the NIH regarding my form of Stickler syndrome. I found Dr. McDonnell and her staff to be extremely warm, compassionate, and caring. I was treated with the utmost care and concern for my well being. I chose not to be hospitalized and stayed in a nice hotel near the hospital. I paid my own travel and hotel expenses. 

I was on a heart monitor for 24 hours, had various blood work done ( both fasting and no-fasting ), MRI's from head to toe, X-rays of my hands and body, daily blood pressure check, many interviews, total body measurements, tissue sample, and lots of questionnaires to be filled out. I would arrive around 7:30 AM and leave between 5:30 PM or 6 PM. Breakfast, lunch and dinner, fresh fruit and lots of bottled water and juices was available on site and on the 5th floor where most of the testing was done. Dr. McDonnell's research nurse and assistant, Lesli Sloper, was outstanding and a real positive help to me. I was especially impressed with the positive nature of all the people working with Dr. McDonnell. I probably should have added an extra day with Dr. McDonnell because of some of the findings and further family history questions. 

I went to Bethesda (approx. 45 minutes from Baltimore) to the National Eye Research Center. Transportation was provided to Bethesda and back to Baltimore. The Bethesda experience was much more a matter of fact in their attitude, due to the military influence. My eye exam lasted several hours longer than had been anticipated. This had to do with the many problems I have with my eyes. I guess I was spoiled because of the warm experience with Dr. McDonnell's group in Baltimore. 

Although the days were tedious and long, I will be going back spring of 2010 for follow up or sooner if asked. At this point I am being labeled a Stickler variant until the final genetic study is completed some time within the next 6 months. 

I would be happy to answer any email questions. 

Warm regards, 

Robert (Bob) Engel - ilksay@aol.com
SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and are due June 15 each year. The winner is announced at the annual conference. Applications are on the SIP website.
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